
Mr. Alfred M. Poll ard , Genera l Co unse l 
Federa l Housing Fi nance Agency 
1700 G Street, N. W. Fou rth Floor 
Washington, DC 20552 
EMAIL: RegComments@fh fa .gov 
Subj ect Line: RIN 2590-AA27 

Re: Duty to Serve Manu factured Housing Industry RJN 2590-AA27 

Dear Mr. Pollard: 

• 

I am one of ti,e rough ly 10.8 mill ion people who own and live in a manufactured home and res ide in a man ufactured home 
land-lease community . Please consider th is letter as a response to the Enterprise Duty to Serve Underserved Ma rkets 
Notice of Proposed Rul e Mak ing and Request for Comments (RJN 2590-AA27) released June 7, 20 10 by the FHFA. 

In its proposed rule, FH FA indicates that it will not consider support ing manufactured home personal property loans. I am 
adversely affected by thi s proposal. Manufactured housing is a key segment of the housing ma rket. Without ma nu factured 
housing, millions of fa milies wo ul d not even have access to the American goal-and dream - of owning a single-fam ily 
home. FI-I FA's initia l decision to exc lude persona l property lendin g considerations from the GSEs' duty to serve den ies 
millions of Americans the opportunity for homeownership. 

Access to a personal property loan is already very difficu lt to obtai n, so participation by the GSEs in this market is critica l 
not on ly to ensure opportunities for homeownershi p, but also to prov ide fina ncing for buyers when existing homeowners 
need to sell thei r homes. Market va lues fo r resa le manufactured homes are severely depressed today because of the lack of 
avai lab le financ ing, and many fam ilies like mine have been hurt as a result. In many cases, fami lies that needed to move 
for fami ly, health, job, or econom ic reasons have been unab le to se ll thei r homes at any pri ce due to the lack ofavai lable 
fina ncing. Denying us financing opportunities is unfair and can severely reduce the value of my home. It can 
destroy equity many have worked so ha rd to build. 

As a taxpayer, I appreciate the concern s raised by FI-LFA to ensure the GSEs remai n economically viable institutions and 
that adequate consumer protections are in place. But FHFA and the GSEs also have an obligation to serve manufactured 
housing and the 10.8 mill ion Americans that currently reside in ma nu factured home la nd-lease communities. I believe the 
manufactured housing industry stands ready to address personal propelty lend ing issues identified by FI-IFA in the 
proposed ru le in a substantive and prod ucti ve manner th at resu lts in econom ica lly viable programs that also serve these 
woefully underserved markets. 

The proposal by FHFA fail s to serve the families who enjoy the benefits a nd the ability to live in manulilcturcd 
homes and man ufactured home communities. As a manufactu rcd homeownel' , I ul'ge FHFA to amcnd its proposed 
rule to also co nsider manufactured home personal propel'ty loa ns as pal't of the eSEs duty to serve. 

ion of these comments. 

Sincerely, 

The Glen-Norwell 
31 Le isurewoods Drive, Rockland MA 02370 
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• 

I am one ofthe roughly 10.8 million people who own and live in a manufactured home and reside in a manufactured home 
land-lease community. PI.".e consider this letter as a response to the Enterprise Duty to Serve Underserved Markers 
Notice of Proposed Rule Making ond Request for Comments (RlN 2590-AA27) released JUlle 7, 2010 by the FHfA. 

In its proposed rule, FHFA indicates that it will not consider supporting manufactured home personal property loans. I am 
adversely affected by this proposal. Manufactured housing is a key segment ofthe housing market. Without manufactured 
housing, millions of fami lies would not even have access to the American goal-and dream - of owning a single-family 
home. FHf A's initial decision to exclude personal property Icnding considerations from the GSEs' duty to serve denies 
millions of Americans the opportunity for homeownersh ip. 

Access to a personal property loan is already very difficult to obtain, so participation by the GSEs in this market is critical 
not only to ensure opportunities for homeownership, but also to provide financing for buyers when existing homeowners 
need to sell their homes. Market values for resale manufactured homes are severely depressed today because oflhe lack of 
available financing, and many families like mine have been hurt as a result. In many cases, fam ilies that needed to move 
for family, health .. job, or economic reasons have been unable to sell their homes at any price due to the lack ofavailable 
flllancing. Denying us financing opportunities is unfair and eRn severely reduce the value of my home. It can 
destroy equity many have worked so hard to build. 

As a taxpayer, I appreciate the concerns raised by FHFA to ensure the GSEs remain economically viable institutions and 
that adequate consumer protections are.in place. But FHFA and the GSEs also have an obligation to serve manufactured 
housing and the 10.8 million Americans that currently reside in manufactured home land-lease communities. I believe the 
manufactured housing industry stands ready to address personal property lending issues identified by FHFA in the 
proposed rule in a substantive and productive manner that results in economically viable programs that also serve these 
woefully undcrserved markers. 

The proposal by FlIFA fails to serve the families who enjoy the benefits and the ability to live in manufactured 
homes and manufactured borne communities. As a manu£actured homeowner, I urge FHFA to amend its proposed 
rute to also consider manufactured home personal property loans as part oftbe GSEs duty to serve. 

Thank you for YOli'r consideration of these comments. 

The Glen-Norwell 
31 Leisurewoods Drive, Rockland MA 02370 



Mr. Alfred M. Poll ard, General COll nse l 
Federa l I-lousing Finance Agency 
1700 G Street, N.W. FOlllth Floor 
Washington , DC 20552 
EM AIL: RegComments@fllfa.gov 
Subject Line: RIN 2590-AA27 

Re: Duty to Serve Man ufactu red Housing Industry RIN 2590-AA27 

Dear Mr. Pollard: 

• 

I am one of the roughly 10.8 million people who own and li ve in a manufactured home and res ide in a manufactu red home 
land-lease commu nity . Please cons ider this letter as a response to the Enterprise Duty to Serve Underserved Ma rkets 
Notice of Proposed Rule Making and Req uest for Comments (RIN 2590-AA27) released June 7, 20 10 by the rI-IFA. 

In its proposed rule, H IFA indicates th at it will not consider supporting man ufactured home personal proper!)' loans. I am 
adversely affected by this proposal. Manufactured housing is a key segment of the hous ing market. Without man ufactured 
housing, millions of fami l ies would not even have access to the Ameri can goa l -and dream - of owning a sin gle-rami Iy 
home. FHFA' s initia l dec ision to exc lude personal property lending considerations fro m the GSEs' duty to serve denies 
millions of Americans the opportuni ty for homeownership . 

Access to a personal property loan is already very difficult to obtain, so paJticipation by the GSEs in thi s market is critical 
not only to ensure opportuniti es fo r homeownership, but also to provide financing for buyers when ex isting homeowners 
need to sell thei r homes. Ma rket values for resa le manu factured homes are severe ly depressed today because of the lack of 
availab le fi nancing, and many fam ili es like mine have been hurt as a resul t. In many cases, fa milies that needed to move 
for fam ily, hea lth,job, or economic reasons have been un ab le to se ll thei r homes at any price du e to the lack of avai lable 
fi nancing. Denying us financing opportunities is unfair and can severely reduce the va lue of my home. It can 
destroy equity many have worked so hard to build. 

As a taxpayer, I appreciate the concerns rai sed by FHFA to ensure the GSEs remain economica lly viab le institutions and 
that adequate consumer protections are in place. But FJ-IFA and the GSEs also have an ob ligat ion to serve manufactured 
hous ing and the 10.8 mill ion Americans that currently res ide in manufactured home land-lease communities. I be lieve the 
manufac tured housing industry stands ready to address personal property lending issues identified by FJ-IFA in the 
proposed ru le in a substantive and product ive manner that resu lts in economi ca lly viab le programs that also serve these 
woefully underserved markets. 

The proposal by FHFA fails to serve the families who enjoy the benefits and the abi li ty to live in manuf:1ctlll·ed 
homes and manufactured home comnlLlnities. As a manufactured homeowner, [urge FHFA to amend its proposed 
rille to also consider manufactured home personal property loans as part of the eSEs duty to serve. 

Thank you fo r yOlfr considerat ion of these comments. 

The Glen-Norwell 
3 1 Leisurewoods Drive, Rockland MA 02370 



Mr. Alfred M. Pollard, General Counsel
Federal Housing Finance Agency
1700 G Street, N.W. tOlllth Floor
Washington, DC 20552
EMAIL: RegComments@fhfa.gov
Subject Line: RlN 2590-AA27

Re: Duty to Serve 'Manufactured Housing Industry RIN 2590-AA27

Dear Mr. Pollard:

•

I am one of the roughly 10.8 million people who own and live in a manufactured home and reside in a manufactured home
land-lease community, Please consider this letter as a response to the Enterprise Duty to Serve Underserved Markets
Notice of Proposed Rule Making and Request for Comments (RIN 2590-AA27) released June 7, 2010 by the FHFA.

In its proposed rule, FHFA indicates that it will not consider supporting manufactured home personal property ioans. I am
adversely affected by this proposal. Manufactured housing is a key segment ofthe housing market. Without manufactured
housing, millions offamilies would not even have access to the American goal-and dream - of owning a single-family
home. FHFA's initial decision to exclude personal property lending considerations frQm the GSEs' duty to serve denies
millions of Americans the opportunity for homeownership. -'.

Access to a personal property loan is already very difficult to obtain, so participation by the GSEs in this market is critical
not only to ensure opportunities for homeownership, but also to provide financing for buyers when existing homeowners
need to sell their homes. Market values for resale manufactured homes are severely depressed today because of the lack of
available financing, and many families like mine have been hurt as a result. In many cases, families that needed to move
for family, health, job, or economic reasons have been unable to sell their homes at any price due to the lack of available
financing. Denying us financing opportunities is unfair and can severely reduce the value of my home. It can
destroy equity many have worked so hard to build.

- As a taxpayer, I appreciate the concerns raised by FHFA to ensure the GSEs remain economically viable institutions and
that adequate consumer protections are in place. But FHFA and the GSEs also have an obligation to serve manufactured
housing and the 10.8 million Americans that currently reside in manufactured home land-lease communities. I believe the
manufactured housing industry stands ready to address personal property lending issues identified by FHFA in the
proposed rule in a substantive and productive manner that results in economically viable programs that also serve these
woefully underserved markets.

The proposal by FHFA fails to serve the families who enjoy the benefits and the ability to live in manufactured
homes and manufactured home communities. As a manufactured homeowner, I urge FHFA to amend its proposed
rule to also consider manufactured home personal property loans as part of the GSEs duty to serve.

Thank you for yoUr consideration of these comments.

fji@
J:mm; (,. ?cwlo""sl,'

, The Glen-Norwell
31 Leisurewoods Drive, Rockland MA 02370
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Mr. Alfred M. Pollard, General Counsel
Federal Housing Finance Agency
1700 G Street, N.W. Fourth Floor
Washington, DC 20552
EMAIL: RegComments@fhfa.gov
Subject Line: RlN 2590-AA27

Re: Duty to Serve Manufactured Housing Industry RIN 2590-AA27

Dear Mr. Pollard:

I am one of the roughly 10.8 million people who own and live in a manufactured home and reside in a manufactured home
land-lease community. Please consider this letter as a response to the Enterprise Duty to Serve Underserved Markets
Notice of Proposed Rule Making and Request for Comments (RIN 2590-AA27) released June 7, 20 I0 by the FHFA.

In its proposed rule, FHFA indicates that it will not consider supporting manufactured home personal property loans. I am
adversely affected by this proposal. Manufactured housing is a key segment ofthe housing market. Without manufactured
housing, millions of families would not even have access to the American goal-and dream - of owning a single-family
home. FHFA's initial decision to exclude personal property lending considerations from the GSEs' duty to serve denies
millions of Americans the opportunity for homeownership.

Access to a personal property loan is already very difficult to obtain, so participation by the GSEs in this market is critical
not only to ensure opportunities for homeownership, but also to provide financing for buyers when existing homeowners
need to sell their homes. Market values for resale manufactured homes are severely depressed today because of the lack of
available financing, and many families like mine have been hurt as a result. In many cases, families that needed to move
for family, health, job, or economic reasons have been unable to sell their homes at any price due to the lack of available
financing. Denying us financing opportunities is unfair and Clln severely reduce the value of my home. It can
destroy equity many have worked so hard to build.

As a taxpayer, I appreciate the concerns raised by FHFA to ensure the GSEs remain economically viable institutions and
that adequate consumer protections are in place. But FHFA and the GSEs also have an obligation to serve manufactured
housing and the 10.8 million Americans that currently reside in manufactured home land-lease communities. I believe the
manufactured housing industry stands ready to address personal property lending issues identified by FHFA in the
proposed rule in a substantive and productive manner that results in economically viable programs that also serve these
woefully underserved markets.

The proposal by FHFA fails to serve the families who enjoy the benefits and the ability to live in manufactured
homes and manufactured home communities. As a manufactured homeowner, I urge FHFA to amend its proposed
rule to also consider manufactured home personal property loans as part of the GSEs duty to serve.

Thank you for yo& consideration of these comments.

Sincerely,
----y

~~

,..

The Glen-Norwell
31 Leisurewoods Drive, Rockland MA 02370



Mr. Alfred M. Pollard, General Counsel
Federal Housing Finance Agency
1700 G Street, N.W. FOUlth Floor
Washington, DC 20552
EMAIL: RegComments@fhfa.gov
Subject Line: RIN 2590-AA27

Re: Duty to Serve Manufactured Housing Industry RIN 2590-AA27

Dear Mr. Pollard:

I am one of the roughly 10.8 million people who own and live in a manufactured home and reside in a manufactured home
land-lease community. Please consider this letter as a response to the Enterprise Duty to Serve Underserved Markets
Notice of Proposed Rule Making and Request for Comments (RIN 2590-AA27) released June 7, 2010 by the FHFA.

In its proposed rule, FHFA indicates that it will not consider supporting manufactured home personal property loans. I am
adversely affected by this proposal. Manufactured housing is a key segment ofthe housing market. Without manufactured
housing, millions offamilies would not even have access to the American goal-and dream - of owning a single-family
home. FHFA's initial decision to exclude personal property lending considerations from the GSEs' duty to serve denies
millions of Americans the opportunity for homeownership.

Access to a personal property loan is already very difficult to obtain, so participation by the GSEs in this market is critical
not only to ensure oppOliunities for homeownership, but also to provide financing for buyers when existing homeowners
need to sell their homes. Market values for resale manufactured homes are severely depressed today because of the lack of
available financing, and many families like mine have been hurt as a result. In many cases, families that needed to move
for family, health,job, or economic reasons have been unable to sell their homes at any price due to the lack of available
financing. Denying us financing opportunities is unfair and can severely reduce the value of my home. It can
destroy equity many have worked so hard to build.

As a taxpayer, I appreciate the concerns raised by FHFA to ensure the GSEs remain economically viable institutions and
that adequate consumer protections are in place. But FHFA and the GSEs also have an obi igation to serve manufactured
housing and the 10.8 million Americans that currently reside in manufactured home land-lease communities. I believe the
manufactured housing industry stands ready to address personal property lending issues identified by FHFA in the
proposed rule in a substantive and productive manner that results in economically viable programs that also serve these
woefully underserved markets.

The proposal by FHFA fails to serve the families who enjoy the benefits and the ability to live in manufactured
homes and manufactured home communities. As a manufactured homeowner, I urge FHFA to amend its proposed
rule to also consider manufactured home personal property loans as part of the GSEs duty to serve.

Thank you for yo& consideration of these comments.

Sincerely,

The Glen-Norwell
31 Leisurewoods Drive, Rockland MA 02370




